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Universal Periodic Review of the Republic of Côte d’Ivoire
29 April 2014

Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Côte d’Ivoire. 

Estonia welcomes and looks forward to the cooperation between our countries as members of the Human Rights Council.
Côte d’Ivoire has taken several steps to implement the previous cycle recommendations. We commend the ratification of the Rome Statute, the CRPD (Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities) and two Optional Protocols to the Convention on the Rights of the Child (OP-CRC-AC, OP-CRC-SC). Estonia welcomes the adoption of a new law on the Protection of Human Rights Defenders and we hope for its speedy ratification by the Parliament.

Estonia positively notes the fact that there has been a decrease in extrajudicial killings. We appreciate the efforts made to improve access to justice, however corruption and lack of independence within the judiciary needs to be seriously tackled in the future.   

Estonia is seriously concerned of the significant increase in gender-based violence and violence against children, including sexual violence, as well as the persistence of the harmful cultural practices throughout the country and invite the Government to step up its efforts in that regard.
Estonia would like to recommend::
- to fully align its national legislation with the CEDAW (Convention on the Elimination of all Forms of Discrimination against Women), including by eliminating all discriminatory provisions from national laws and by supporting its full implementation with practical as well as policy measures; 
- to fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute of the ICC for enabling to investigate and prosecute genocide, crimes against humanity and war crimes effectively before its national courts, and accede to the Agreement on Privileges and Immunities of the Court (APIC).  
- to ratify the OP-CAT (Optional Protocol of the Convention against Torture) and to take policy measures to prevent torture and ill treatment;

We wish the Republic of Côte d’Ivoire every success in this UPR and in its further work towards a better future.

Thank you!
